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Response by Dr. Fiallo and Dr. Nunzi

To THE EDITOR:
We are responding to the letter from the

Drs. Corcos with regard to our paper enti-
tled "Histoid leprosy in early macular lep-
romatous leprosy: incidental finding or sign
of augmented local immunity." The paper
was a report on an untreated case of leprosy
where three different lesions occurred: a)
macular lesions of active lepromatous lep-
rosy; b) a single macule with features of re-
gressive leprosy; and c) histoid nodules.

The natural history ofleprosy comes from
the encounter of two players: Mycobacte-
rium leprac and the human host (namely,
his cell-mediated immunity). The unusual
concomitance in an untreated patient of le-
sions belonging to different stages (active,
regressive, histoid) of leprosy could be as-
cribed to: a) mutant forms of M. leprac re-
sponsible for either lepromatous macules
and histoid nodules according to their ge-
notypic features (even though spontaneous
regression of a macule would remain unex-
plained); and b) the human host, by means
of his cell-mediated immunity, contributing
to active lepromatous lesions, regressive
lepromatous lesions or histoid nodules on
the grounds of his local immune compe-
tence.

In our paper we upheld the thesis of the
local immunity supported by some evi-
dence: a) spontaneous regression in an un-
treated patient is more likely a sign of ef-
fective host response rather than a
consequence of a "less-infective" variant of
M. leprac; b) the spontaneous regression of
a lesion in our case occurred at the same
time as the outbreak of histoid nodules; and
c) the well-known occurrence of immune
areas in patients with borderline leproma-
tous leprosy shows that tissue response to
leprosy infection can be locally different.

The Drs. Corcos in their letter maintain
that mutation of Hansen's bacilli is respon-
sible for several unexplained findings in lep-
rosy. Their thesis is stimulating, and we are
grateful to them for their contribution.
However, no evidence is currently available
to support such a speculation or even make
it possible to investigate it.
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